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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
January 15, 2017
DCVB Offices

Present:  S. Kowaluk, P. Smith, C. Rose, N. Brinker, C. Baldridge, E. Belfrage
Absent:  None
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Phil made a motion to approve the December Meeting Minutes. Eric seconded. All approved.

· Continue researching potential Board candidates for FY18 slate of officers. The Board will also be searching for a President-Elect.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of December Meeting Minutes – Sondra welcomed the group to the January Executive Committee Meeting. Phil made a motion to approve the December Meeting Minutes. Eric seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through the month of December is $213,135. Account receivables total $1,600 and invoices for the 2017 Partnership Program are being sent this month. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $183,000.
b. P&L Budget vs. Actual – Through the month of December, total expenses year-to-date stand at 42.5 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 52.7 percent. Categories such as the Memorial Tournament, Award Applications and Fams/Missions/Radio Promos have spent most the allocated budgets. All account lines are where they should be at this point of the fiscal year.
c. Bed Tax Revenue – Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue through November of the fiscal year totaled $605,667, an increase of 3.6 percent over FY16 and a 1.3 percent increase over the YTD projected budget of $598,000.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Board Survey Results – Staff distributed a survey to the Bureau’s Board of Directors in December and Scott shared the results via Survey Monkey. The results included:
· 100 percent responded that they are “Extremely Satisfied” with their overall experience serving on the Dublin CVB’s Board of Directors.
· 100 percent rated the communication they received from the Staff was “Excellent”.
· 73 percent responded that the overall effectiveness of the Board Meetings was “Extremely Effective” while 27 percent responded it was “Effective”.
· Comments included that the topics and speakers were very interesting.
· The Board was asked what changes or improvements could be made. Responses included:
· Serve wine
· No changes needed
· They are great. I love that they are over lunch and that all materials are provided. It makes it easy to slip in and out of work to maximize attendance.
· Less paper. send us everything via email. folks can choose to print or open on their phone or iPad.
· None that I can think of 
· 100 percent responded they are receiving all the information they need from staff before, during and after Board Meetings.
· 100 percent “Strongly Agree” there is good two-way communication between the Executive Director and Board.
· 100 percent “Strongly Agree” that they trust the judgement of the Executive Director.

· 90 percent “Strongly Agree” there is total transparency from the Executive Director with all aspects of Bureau operations. 10 percent “Agree” with the statement.

· 70 percent “Strongly Agree” there is a clear understanding of where the Board's role ends and the Executive Director's begins. 30 percent “Agree” with the statement.
· Overall comments included:
· Board and ED work together and ED asks for Board confirmation of direction and some decisions. More of a blend than clear line.

· Great working board. Proud to be part of it

· I feel the board and the bureau operations are both very effective. Scott is very well respected in the Dublin community.

· DCVB is very well run and Scott's leadership is proactive. Great work!
· Staff and Board work well together.
· Would welcome more opportunities for the board to help the team out
· If Board members can contribute in other ways, please feel free to reach out.
The Committee recommended future surveys may be helpful for the Staff asking questions about the Board of Directors and a future City Council Survey.
b. Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance – The effort to create a collaboration between multiple organizations for the overall benefit of the community is off to a great start. The Strategic Alliance approved the detailed Strategic Marketing Plan that was initially presented to the Board in December. Scott noted that he will be presenting the plan to City of Dublin Staff Leadership on Friday and to Dublin City Council on January 23. The initial meeting of the group will take place next week with the focus on a Communication Audit and future Event Strategy. Scott noted that staff will retain the Peebles Creative Group on an hourly cost basis during the remainder of the fiscal year to provide support and counsel. 
c. Wayfinding – Scott noted that he received a call from Terry Foegler with the City of Dublin asking if the Bureau was still committed to financially help support the City’s wayfinding efforts. Scott said that several years ago, the Board offered to assist the City with the efforts. Terry noted that the overall cost for the wayfinding efforts would be in the range of $760,000 and that there may be a shortage from the City to fund the entire project. Terry said the shortfall could range between $25,000-$75,000. Scott communicated to Terry that support from the Bureau would have to be in the form of a specific component of the project and agreed that wayfinding is a critical element for visitors to the City.
d. FY18 Board of Directors – The Committee reviewed the current slate of Board of Directors. Scott noted that he has spoken with Dublin City Manager Dana McDaniel and they will be working on a replacement for Sandra in the ex-officio role of City Representative. There is a current opening for the Attraction Representative. The following terms will expire in FY17:  Eric Belfrage (At Large and Executive Committee); Nichole Brinker (Hotel Representative and Executive Committee); Kimberly Kayler (At Large). Several other member’s two-year terms expire but are still able to serve for additional terms beyond FY17: Dr. David Lee (At Large); Heather Baxter (Community); Diane Phillips (Community). Scott noted that Diane and Nichole have already asked to continue serving on the Board. The committee recommended waiting until the General Manager is named at the Exchange at Bridge Park as a potential Board candidate.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. AUP Audit – Charles E. Harris has completed the Audit and staff is awaiting a response from the State of Ohio Auditor. 
b. Athletic Complex – Crawford Hoying is researching a plan to create an indoor athletic facility as part of Bridge Park. Scott has facilitated several meetings with Dublin Youth Athletics, Dublin City Schools, City of Dublin and others to further investigate the viability.
c. Meeting Strategy – DigitalEdge had provided the Bureau with its Meeting Market Strategy Analysis and Recommendations. Staff reviewed and met with the firm and is now awaiting next steps with budgets. Scott noted that several tactics have already been implemented including a complete overhaul of the meeting section as part of the new website.
d. Simpleview (CRM/CMS) – The system is up and running with leads being sent to hotels. There were several orientations with local hotels on the system and it has been welcomed.
e. Destination Guide – The Executive Committee are the first ones to see the new guide which arrived yesterday.
f. Storage Unit – Because of the renovations and loss of storage space, the Bureau is renting a storage unit off Avery Road. The space is currently holding a majority of the Destination Guides and will be used on a permanent basis for various storage needs. The cost is around $500 annually.
V.  Other
Scott also noted that staff is partnering with the City of Dublin to bid on the United States National Archery Championship in 2018, 2019 or 2020. The event would generate an estimated 6,000 room nights and has the potential of being Dublin’s largest event in our history – topping the Presidents Cup. The event will be held this year at Grand Park just outside of Carmel, Indiana. The Bureau approached the City to ask if they would be willing to partner on the cost of the bid, the collaboration includes splitting the total cost of the $40,000 needed for the bid. The Bureau would pay $20,000 ($10,000 as part of the bid fee and $10,000 to the City for Darree Fields rental) while the City would cover $20,000 in-kind toward the field rental only. The bed tax revenue generated from this event would generate $49,000 in bed tax revenue for the City – outpacing the City’s $20,000 in-kind investment.
City of Dublin Staff agreed and will bring it to Council next week for approval. The bid is due January 20.
· Executive Committee Meeting – Thursday, February 2, 11:30 a.m., DCVB Offices

· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, February 6, Noon, Ohio University

“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
